Graduate Council Minutes 

April 6, 2007

Members Present:  Thomas Eaves (Chair), Tom Barnett, Michael Deis, Lisa Eichelberger, Ernest Miller, Sue Odom, Elizabeth Taylor

Members Not Present:  Russell Porter, Ray Wallace

Meeting called to order by Dr. Eaves at 1:05 p.m.

Minutes of the March 1, 2007 Graduate Council meeting were distributed.  The minutes were approved with the following update:


Clayton State University will not be a test site for the GRE next year.  It will

probably be two years before we might become a GRE test site.   

Dr. Eaves presented the graduate faculty applications for consideration: 

· Juliet D’Souza of the School of Business was recommended for full status.  A motion was made by Sue Odom and seconded by Tom Barnett to accept Juliet D’Souza as a full status member of the graduate faculty.

· Charlene Romer of the School of Nursing was recommended for temporary status as she has not satisfied the requirements for full or associate status.  A motion was made by Michael Deis and seconded by Sue Odom to accept Charlene Romer as a temporary member of the graduate faculty.

· Michael Tidwell of the School of Business was recommended for full status.  A motion was made by Lisa Eichelberg and seconded by Sue Odom to accept Michael Tidwell as a full status member of the graduate faculty.

· Anita Whiting of the School of Business was recommended for full status but the Council had questions concerning her publications.  Her application was tabled until the next meeting so that Michael Deis could obtain the answers to the committee’s questions.

There will be a meeting in the Provost’s Conference room on April 7 to discuss do’s and don’ts for the SACS substantive change visit.  During the visit the appropriate faculty should be here by 8 a.m.  Dr. Eaves does not have any additional information about the visit at this time.  
Sue Odom presented the new course proposals for the School of Nursing.  The changes and discussion per course are as follows:

· NUR 5600:  The course number was changed because the healthcare program would not teach the course to meet the needs of the School of Nursing.  This course will emphasize the role of the nurse.  

· NUR 5410:  This course will focus on advanced patho of the human body.  The syllabus did not mention pre-requisites and after further discussion by the committee it was decided that the pre-requisites should be added.  
· NUR 6030:  This course changed from 5800 to 6030 because the School of Nursing did not want to allow undergraduates to take this course.
A motion to accept the School of Nursing courses with the committee’s recommended changes was made by Tom Barnett and seconded by Michael Deis.  

Michael Deis passed out the School of Business Faculty Annual Performance Rating form, MBA syllabus, and new course development proposal.  He thought council members might find these forms helpful.  He will send electronic copies of the documents to the committee members.

Dr. Eaves asked committee members to review the Accelerated Degree Program handout from Kennesaw State University.  The information will be discussed at a future meeting.  
The next meeting date will be tentatively the last week in April.

Meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted by Elizabeth Taylor

